

Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government

Department of Public Safety Division of Emergency Management

Jim Gray Mayor Clay Mason Public Safety Commissioner Patricia L. Dugger, RS MPA Emergency Management Director

MEMORANDUM

TO: Jim Gray, Mayor

Urban County Council Richard Moloney, CAO

FROM: Patricia L. Dugger, RS, MPA, Director DEM

RE: Acceptance of Contribution for CERT from The Grainger Foundation

DATE: August 14, 2012

This request is to authorize the Mayor to accept a contribution of 3,000.00 from The Grainger Foundation, W.W. Grainger, Inc. These funds are for the Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) program which develops community based teams to be neighborhood responders. These funds will be used to purchase training supplies and materials for each team member to be able to carry with them when a response is requested.

There is no cost to the LFUCG and therefore, there is no budgetary impact.

If you have any questions or need any additional information, please contact me at 425-2490.

Attachment

xc: Commissioner Clay Mason, Public Safety